
Thurlestone Parish Council 
 

Minutes of the Meeting of Thurlestone Parish Council held on 

Monday 30th July 2018 at 7.30pm in the Thurlestone Parish Hall 

 

Present: Councillors Rhymes (Chairman), Mitchelmore, Goddard, Munn, Hurrell and Zaffiro.  

In Attendance: Helen Nathanson (Parish Clerk) 

 

The Council convened to discuss the following business: 

 

1. To receive apologies. 

Councillor Marshall’s apologies were accepted.   

 

2. To receive any amendments necessary to Members’ Registers of Interests. 

There were no amendments.  

 

3. To review and approve the Annual Governance and Accountability Return 2017/18. 

The Annual Governance and Accountability Return 2017/18 was reviewed, approved and signed.  

 

4. To approve the draft planning application for the DAAT Landing Site. 

The draft planning application was discussed and approved for submission. Formal written notice 

will be sent to the owner of the field.   

 

5. To discuss the following planning application: 

 

The Council discussed application 2022/18/HHO Just a Cottage, Thurlestone and agreed to SUPPORT 

it because it conforms with Policy TP1.7 of the Thurlestone Parish Neighbourhood Plan (Historic 

Environment) and would make a positive contribution to the street scene and the historic 

environment of Thurlestone.  

 

6. To approve payment of the following invoices: 

 

Totnes and South Devon Bookkeeping (Review of Bookkeeping records to resolve reconciliation 

imbalance)        £105.60 

DCC (Quarterly Rent on Playing Field, Thurlestone)   £20 

Total         £125.50 

 

The Council approved the payments to a value of £125.50. 

 

7. To note the date of the next Council Meeting on Monday 3rd September 2018 at 7.30pm.  

This was noted.  

 

 

 

 

Councillor Rhymes 

Chairman 


